ISLE OF IOWA PARROT HEAD CLUB

8-16-2011

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Present

Board Members

Deanna Jackman-Steggall Steve Robe Tom Whiting

Gordy Smith Bart Mason Randy Havlik Deb Rassler

<u>Absent</u>

Heather Sexton Gerald Ptacek

General Membership Present

Sandie Smith Robert Witcraft

Minutes of Last Meeting

Minutes from the July 18th 2011 Board meeting accepted unanimously.

August Newsletter Deadline: September 19th, 2011

Newsletter articles should be sent in an e-mail if possible to Deanna Jackman-Steggall. Any article NOT received by this date will not be in the newsletter!

Deanna's Expectations

Smile its Contagious!

Treasurer's Report

Treasure report from 7/1/2011 through 7/3/2011 was received by Steve and accepted unanimously. The beginning balance as of 7/1/2011 was \$1,535.66. The total expenses were \$889.67. The total income was \$1,391.55, with the ending balance of \$2,037.54.

Tax exempt is still in progress.

Membership Report

The club currently has 175 members.

Club Events

The club had 8 adults, 1 child and 1 Dog walk in the Lisbon Sauerkraut days Parade. Not a lot of interest in the club from the crowd, but the parade went well.

Robert Witcraft came to the meeting to talk about making club T-shirts for MOTM's (Don't Stop the Carnival). Robert brought drawing and ideas. We discussed different options and decided to see if other clubs would also be interested in buying them and that any club member could buy the T-shirts. Robert said that he can design them and do all the set up and find a company to make them at no extra charge and our club would have the rights to it. Robert will get working on them and get back to us on what he finds out.

Deb handed mail to Deanna.

Uptown Friday Night Beer Pouring went well.

Bart volunteered to make up a mailing letter to send out to new members after they have joined.

Bart will start working on new membership cards for next year's members after they have renewed.

For the Bus Trip to Des Moines Phlocking we have had 24 members sign up as interested. If we get all to pre-pay the club can order the bus.

Randy gave the signup sheets for this Thursday's meeting to Deanna to bring.

The Homecoming Parade in Iowa City is Oct. 21st and the cost is \$150.00. We will see if someone is interested in sponsoring the cost first.

The club will start working on the Holiday Parade after the phlocking in September.

Bart will send out a reminder about the Kernels Game and an e-mail about the bus trip to Des Moines.

Steve will get a reminder out about bringing a bottle of booze for the phlocking donation.

Deanna will check with Cathy Mullen to send out a reminder with information for Hugo at Lori Sexton's.

Deanna will bring the club tent to Bobbers grill.

Deanna will let HACAP know by e-mail that our club would like a large family again like last year.

Next Board Meetings

Sept 13th Deb

Oct 18th Bart (look out It's Gerald's Birthday)

Nov 15th Tom

Dec-NO BOARD MEETING: Deanna

Jan 17th Randy

Feb 14th To be announced (Valentine's Day)?

March 13th Gerald

April 17th Deb (look out it's the day before Deb's birthday)

May 15th Bart

Family Picnics

Next and last picnic is on September 7th at Thomas Park

One Particular Harbor on Oct 5th will be at Gus's in Coralville.

One Particular Harbor on November 9th will be at CJ's. (Changed this to a week later date due to MOTM).

Gerald is picking up the meat for the picnics

50/50 raffle

The charities for the quarterly raffle were picked.

1st quarter: (June, July and August) Cedar Valley Humane Society (so far have raised \$139.00)

2nd quarter: (September, October and November) Hacaap adopt a family 3rd quarter: (December, January, February) Iowa City Free Medical Clinic

4th quarter: (March, April, May) Military Care Packages

Next Monthly Meeting

September 15th 2011 at The Fieldhouse Downtown.

The remaining monthly meetings are reserved for the Downtown Fieldhouse for the rest of the year except for December (the club x-mas party).

Next Board Meeting

The next Board meeting will be held at residence on September 13th, 2011.

Respectfully Submitted: 10-17-11

Deb Rassler Secretary IIPHC